
Robinson Secondary School PTSA Board Meeting

Wednesday, Jan. 11, 2017


           7:00 pm

Attendees:  Micelle Emery, Matt Eline, Tracey Phillips, Carole Letzkus, Laurie Florence, Aditya Bhatnagar, Sandra Meyer, Terri Min, Shelley Smith, Jack Letzkus, Stacia Camby, Kylie Sullivan, Chris DelGrosso, Hannie Gonzales, Valerie Pletcher

Meeting Called to Order: 7:00 pm

Approval of Dec. 14, 2016 Minutes as presented – S.Meyer motions, S.Smith seconds. Dec. minutes accepted without objections or abstentions.

Princpal Report - School Update: Matt Eline

Happy New Year - we are almost half way through the school year!

Tomorrow astronaut Kjell Lindgren will be coming to Robinson after his time on the ISS. There will be a Q&A with the Robinson students and it should be exciting to hear about his experiences in space, as well as the trials he had to overcome to get there.

Today, Matt was one of three HS principals to talk with a head hunting firm who will be selecting and hiring our new school superintendent. Principals from Chantilly, Annandale and Robinson will be talking to elementary and middle school principals as well, and a survey will be sent to the community and parents. Our goals will be to find a superintendent that will stay longer and also be teacher and student friendly.
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ll be for two weeks (the first two weeks in August) and information will be coming out soon. This program allows new incoming students to get to know the building and teachers and become more comfortable in a new environment. Oakview will again be used this summer for several camps.

An idea was raised that perhaps we can consider doing a similar program for new HS/9th grade students. We have a transient community so it may be something we wish to consider. Matt will brainstorm and the PTSA is willing to assist.

A question for the PTSA: what would be important for parents to know or prepare their students who are starting in 9th grade? Suggestions included finding an after-school activity, club, or sport to participate in to meet more students. Also, the military kids club in MS has been helpful to many students.

Matt has a meeting tomorrow with Dr. Lockard to get information on the school budget.

Tracey Phillips: 
The Screenagers event has been recently cancelled due to a contract issue. If teachers are interested in the event, we can advertise that it is playing in local theaters and sponsored by other schools in the area. L.Florence will meet with Joanne Walton to coordinate whether this event can be held at a later date.

Presidents Report: Micelle Emery 

Treasurer’s report: Sandra Meyer

The budget is fine. Monthly report attached.
Vice President – Admin: Aditya Bhatnagar

The People’s Choice Awards information will be placed on the PTSA website. A.Bhatnagar would like to use an online implementation with a paper option as well. L.Florence has offered to assist as needed.

Academic Boosters would like to update their website and would like to coordinate with the PTSA. A.Bhatnagar indicated that Kathy would be in touch with M.Emery.

A.Bhatnagar will continue follow-up on the Wikipedia Foundation speaker.

Vice President – Programs: Laurie Florence - No report

Secretary: Carole Letzkus - No report

Committee Reports
Communications: Jack Letzkus

J.Letzkus will put out information on Fan Quest (Feb. 4th) on social media. The Partners Club is now hosting this event with the help from SGA. Booz Allen previously provided assistance and activities for Fan Quest.
An SGA committee will be hosting a Town Hall meeting on Feb. 23 during Raise. Students will be encouraged to have suggestions or ask questions.
Counseling team: No report

Directory - Production and Sales: No report

Education: No report

Education (Special): No report

Faculty Rep - High School: No report

Faculty Rep - Middle School: No report

Grocery Receipts: No report

Health and Safety: No report

Hospitality: No report
Legislative/Candidate’s Forum: No report

Marketplace/Raffle: No report

Membership - Valerie Pletcher

The sponsored teachers will be shown as anonymous and unallocated until used for scholarships as needed.

Ram Gardens: No report

Ram Gram Editor: No report

RAMping Up!: No report
Reflections:  Anne Boley (via email)

Six students submitted eight entries. We are still waiting to hear back on the county-wide results.

Scholarships: Hannie Gonzales

Scholarship information will be going out soon. When ready, Hannie will send to J.Letzkus and C.Letzkus to get out on social media and for News You Choose.

Due to the number of homeless teens in the Robinson community, H.Gonzales would like to explore the option of establishing a scholarship for these students. Many ideas were presented and discussed including: a scholarship for a student who has overcome obstacles or had a big impact on others; involving students to review applications, perhaps junior students for senior applicants. H.Gonzales also indicated that a family reached out to her and may be interested in forming a new scholarship.

J.Letzkus commented that he felt that if Robinson could establish a scholarship by name, representing someone specifically, it would mean more to the recipient. Perhaps that person would also be willing to fund part or all of the scholarship.

T.Phillips recommended that H.Gonzales coordinate with Eileen Doyle in the Career Center for those students most in need.

The push is to get the information out to the students. There is typically a low number of applicants for the existing scholarships and information needs to be sent out via Communications, the website, social media and especially to the parents.

It was discussed that we should make it clear that if any applicant recieves a scholarship to a service academy, they will forfit the Robinson scholarship to the next deserving applicant.

H.Gonzales will send M.Emery the criteria for the scholarships to put out to the board and we should be prepared to add criteria and bases for awarding the funds and thoughts on additional scholarships in the coming weeks.

School Funding: Shelley Smith

(via Jim Witkop): We have a proposal from a company to move the James W. Robinson, Jr. Memorial monument located at the entrance of the school. It is currently leaning due to the growing roots from a nearby tree. The proposal is to move the momument to the grassy area to the right of the entrance of the school. Bill Evers has walked the site with J.Witkop and the idea is to move the memorial and add seats or benches nearby.

The Class of 2016 has funds left over that can be allocated for this proposal, as well as the $1,000 in the Ram Garden budget.

There was some discussion among the board and V.Pletcher suggested that we get some additional quotes if B.Evers is open to other bids. J.Witkop will suggest to B.Evers that we reach out to other vendors and/or put the request out on the website. Perhaps there is a veteran-owned business that would be willing to offer/donate assistance.

J.Witkop will send C.Letzkus a write-up to include in a special News You Choose message to the school community and we will move forward from there.

For the HOBY spring leadership seminar, in addition to the two students selected, we will be sending the third student (alternate) as well. 

Student Representative: No report

Volunteer Coordinator: Terri Min

Our next event: “This is For You” will be in the spring. More information and donation requests will go out soon.

Webmaster: No report

Old Business:
None

New Business:  None

Adjournment 8:35 pm


